

THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

CHARLES D. BAKER GOVERNOR

KARYN E. POLITO LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

MATTHEW A. BEATON SECRETARY OF ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ONE SOUTH STATION BOSTON, MA 02110 (617) 305-3500 ANGELA M. O'CONNOR CHAIRMAN

JOLETTE A. WESTBROOK COMMISSIONER

> ROBERT E. HAYDEN COMMISSIONER

December 9, 2016

BY E-MAIL & U.S. MAIL

William F. Welch Clerk of the Senate State House, Room 335 Boston, MA 02133 Steven T. James Clerk of the House of Representatives State House, Room 145 Boston, MA 02133

Dear Clerks Welch and James:

Pursuant to Section 61 of Chapter 259 of the Acts of 2014, the Special Commission on Utility and Municipal Coordination hereby submits its Final Report.

Sincerely.

Angela M. O'Connor

Chairman

Enclosure.

cc:

Eric Bourassa, Metropolitan Area Planning Council

Eric Johnson, Massachusetts Municipal Association

Michael Lenihan, Utility Contractors Association of New England

Steve McCurdy, Department of Environmental Protection

Guy Rezendes, Massachusetts Department of Transportation

Diane Stokes, Massachusetts Water Works Association

Amy Smith, National Grid

John P. Sullivan, Boston Water and Sewer Commission

Alexandra Cahill, Chief of Staff, Energy and Environmental Affairs

Stolle Singleton, Director of Leg. Affairs, Energy and Environmental Affairs

FAX: (617) 345-9101 www.mass.gov/dpu